
2st Update is as follows:

________________________________

 

 

Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Homicide detectives have confirmed that the death of the 17 year-

old male that occurred on Monday, February 16, 2015 was the result of a “Russian roulette” game.

 

The investigation has revealed that the 17 year-old produced a .38 Special Revolver and stated he

was going to play “Russian roulette.”  Against the pleading of two minors who were also present

inside the 17 year-old’s apartment bedroom, telling him not to do it, the 17 year-old, while holding

the gun, shot himself one time in the head.

 

The 17 year-old, who was living with his older brother and the brother’s wife at the time, was

transported to a local hospital where he was pronounced dead.

 

The weapon was recovered at the scene.  Additional information about the weapon is still under

investigation.

 

The death has been ruled an accidental death.                                           

 

Anyone with information about this incident is encouraged to contact the Los Angeles County

Sheriff's Department's Homicide Bureau at (323) 890-5500.  If you prefer to provide information

anonymously, you may call "Crime Stoppers" by dialing (800) 222-TIPS (8477), or texting the

letters TIPLA plus your tip to CRIMES (274637), or by using the website

http://lacrimestoppers.org.
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in the 900 block of West Carson Street, Unincorporated Torrance.

 

Detectives have learned that deputies from Carson Station responded to the location regarding a

gunshot call. When they arrived, they located a male with an apparent gunshot wound.

 

The victim was transported to a local hospital where he was pronounced dead.

 

Detectives have not surmised the events that led up to the victim's death. The investigation is still

on-going.

 

There is no further information at this time.

 

Anyone with information about this incident is encouraged to contact the Los Angeles County

Sheriff's Department's Homicide Bureau at (323) 890-5500.  If you prefer to provide information

anonymously, you may call "Crime Stoppers" by dialing (800) 222-TIPS (8477), or texting the

letters TIPLA plus your tip to CRIMES (274637), or by using the website

http://lacrimestoppers.org.

 

 

-------------------------

 

 

Text & Email, Register for LASD Nixle messages: To receive more detailed, up-to-date information

via E-MAIL and/or TEXT directly from the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department (LASD), sign

up for "Nixle" alerts at http://www.Nixle.com and register for "LASD – Headquarters Newsroom

(SHB), Los Angeles County Sheriff" AND your local LASD station area. Or, to receive URGENT

TEXT ALERTS ONLY, text your zip code to 888777. Standard text messaging rates may apply

depending on your calling plan.

 

"If You See Something, Say Something"

LA Crime Stoppers: Partner to prevent or report crime by contacting your local Sheriff’s station. Or

if you wish to remain Anonymous, call “LA Crime Stoppers” by dialing 800-222-TIPS (8477),

texting the letters TIPLA plus your tip to CRIMES (274637), or using the website

http://lacrimestoppers.org

 

Jim McDonnell, Sheriff

Los Angeles County Sheriff's Department
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